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Public Comment

Joyce Lewis, Key Services continued public comment: Where are we now… we have a caseload that has grown from 35% Medicaid to 60% Medicaid since family fees were instituted.  We have comprehensive programs providing outstanding services to children and families.  We have 51% of children that have had B23 no longer requiring special education at the age of 5.  We have growth in both volume and supplemental supports due primarily to the rise in autism. We have a deficit. Where else are we now … we are on the brink of another fee for service model, ironically with potential rates lower than 20 years ago.  We are going to see natural consequences that no one would choose.  Programs will fail; waiting lists will return; efficacy will diminish; special education costs will rise, abuse will rise, truancy and juvenile delinquency will rise, children will lose. We ask you to advise and assist the Lead Agency to pursue a solution that will meet the needs of all children and families rather than a quick money decision that will endanger services for all.

Thank you again for your time and your commitment to Ct’s children.-Joyce Lewis
Kimberly Paluska, HARC Birth to Three Director presented  cost - saving measures proposed by the providers  due to the decrease in reimbursement rate  and  anticipated Medicaid changes. 
Joe McLaughlin, Director McLaughlin & Associates discussed unintended consequences of the change in Medicaid rate. 
Approval of April Minutes

Myra Watnick made a motion to approve the April minutes. Elaine Balsley seconded the motion. The Motion passed unanimously.

Announcements:

John Reilly announced a current Education Consultant position opening at DORS-Bureau for the Blind

Home Visiting Consortium – A meeting is scheduled in the near future and Linda Goodman will be chairing the consortium. 

National SICC Meeting

Elaine Balsley attended the meeting and shared insights gained.

She also shared the following websites that may be of interest:

www.ectacenter.org
www.stateadvisorypanel.org
www.eiplp.org/icc/
www.ideainfanttoddler.com
Parent Support Grant Update

Kristen Williams, Consultant at the Connecticut Parent Advocacy Center (CPAC) gave an update on parent support grant and events coming up. 


	Connecticut State Performance Plan (SPP) & Annual Performance Report (APR)
Alice Ridgway, Assistant Part C Director-Office of Early Childhood (OEC)-Birth to Three System gave the annual update on indicators and state percentages. 


	
	
	
	


Committee Reports 
Legislative/Fiscal Committee: (Co-Chairs: Myra Watnick & Elaine Balsely) This committee discussed the ICC drafting a letter suggesting DSS look at Virginia Medicaid rates. Birth To Three provider fact sheet on trends to share with legislators.  Myra made a motion for the ICC to develop both letters.  Sharri Lungarini seconded the motion. The Motion passed unanimously.

System Support/ Professional Development: (Co-Chairs: Anne Giordano, Elisabeth Teller):  This committee met and discussed the lead agency email a clarifying statement transition responsibilities. Also discussed ABT and implementation and this committee is setting up another meeting in November to discuss specifics. 
Communications/Education/Outreach Committee: (Co-Chairs: Corinne Griffin, Sharri Lungarini & Carol Peltier) Corrine shared that they are drafting a cover letter for the annual report. Tiffanie will forward info to Anna who will disseminate to committee group members (Dr. Carol Weitzman, Kristen Williams, Tiffanie Allain, John Reilly, Carol Peltier, Aileen McKenna, Eileen McMurrer, Alice Torres, Michelle Rinaldi, Corrine Griffin and Cindy Jackson for review.  
The meeting ended at 12:15pm
Respectfully Submitted,

Anna Hollister

NEXT State ICC MEETING: Monday, December 5, 2016 at BEACON, 500 Enterprise Drive-Suite 4 (Huntington Room), Rocky Hill, CT. Please RSVP to Anna Hollister at 860-418-8716 or via e-mail at: anna.hollister@ct.gov
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Value Options/CT Behavioral Health Partnership


 500 Enterprise Drive, Rocky Hill 


Minutes








ICC Members Present:  Tiffanie Allain, Elaine Balsley, Anne Giordano, Corinne Griffin, Cindy Jackson, Sharri Lungarini, Ginny Mahoney, Jennifer Miner,  Kim Nilson, Carol Peltier,  John Reilly, Michelle Rinaldi, Maria Synodi, Elisabeth Teller,  Alice Torres, Myra Watnick, Robin Wood  , 








ICC Members Absent: Shanda Easley, Ann Gionet, Gerri Hanna, Lynn Johnson,  Lorna Quiros-Dilan, Louis Tallarita, Dr. Carol Weitzman,








The meeting began at 9:25 AM.





Introductions:





Cindy Jackson, ICC Chair, welcomed everyone to the State ICC meeting. Council members and thirteen members of the public introduced themselves. 





Public Comment


Joyce Lewis, Key Services gave the following public comment: Providers are concerned about the future of B23. We are speaking with one voice.


I was selected for this part of the B23 comments because I am old… but not so old that I have forgotten.  Let’s reflect on B23 history.  When we operated under the SDE, we used a fee for service model with independent service coordination.  This remains a common model in other states.  In CT, the legislature review found that costs were soaring and services were fragmented. Some services cost $120 per visit.  CT wanted a better option for our children. We created a comprehensive program system.  Costs are/were contained with the exception of volume (how many children are in the system) and supplemental (how many children need more than 15 hours per month).  Based on these variables under this entitlement program, B23 ran into a deficit almost every year.  This deficit was covered by DDS every year until this past year. Every year the budget was reduced back to the previous year, these deficits were not annualized to appropriately support B23.  Fiscal crises occurred… family fees were added; we tried using screenings, children fell through the cracks, we tried further limiting eligibility, children struggled… Early Connections (separately funded with fully half the budget of B23) closed taking that money with them.



























